[image: image1.png]SEDGWICK COUNTY, KANS

LEP

LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE






SEDGWICK COUNTY LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE (LEPC)

Meeting Minutes

Park City Administration Building
February 20, 2020
Location: 1941 E. 61st N. 

Park City, KS 67219
Conf. Call # 660-9036

1.
Call To Order:  LEPC Chairperson Ann Houk called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm.


A. Attendance:
	*Ann Houk, LEPC Chair, HHHOK
	Jonathan Halley, SCFD 1
	Vanessa Pearce, NWS

	*Jaron Barrett, Oxy Chemicals
	Rick Bahr, WFD
	Jim Catt, Ascension Via Christi

	*Cody Charvat, SCEM
	*Wil Day, KFDI News
	Rachel Johnson, HHOK

	*Carl Link, SCEM
	*Thomas Donnay, Wesley Medical Center
	TJ Popp, SCEMS

	*Gina Gregory, SCAC Valley Center
	*Margo Rufle, USD 259
	Marci Bacon, HHHOK

	*Randall Harris, Chisholm Creek Utility
	*Lane Sekavec, UPRR
	Evangelina Boyd, Valley Center 

	*Chance Hayes, National Weather Service
	*Matt Vogt, Valley Center PD
	*Karla Keilhack-Ball, Harry Hynes Hospice

	*Thomas Kneil, Kansas Chapter Sierra Club
	Steve Smith, DPC Enterprises
	Garret O’Boyle, FBI

	Tim Gablehouse, NASTTPO
	*Julie Stimson, KU Med
	Richard Awtrey, Salvation Army, via conf. call

	*Richard Powell, SCEM
	Carlos Rodriguez, WFD
	Trista Clevenger, SC Dept. of Aging, via conf. call

	
	
	Kyle Magness, City of Derby, via conf. call


B. Introductions: Members and visitors were introduced. *Voting member
2.
MINUTES APPROVED:  Minutes from the November 21, 2019 meeting are approved.  Motion made by Lane Sekavec and second approval by Richard Powell. 
3.
OLD BUSINESS:
A.  Richard Powell was introduced as the new Sedgwick County Emergency Planner.  Richard will be the Tier II report Point of Contact. 
B. Ann discussed that the LEPC Facebook page is up and running and encouraged members to share the page.  This page will be only used to push out educational information, trainings, opportunities for involvement, facts on all-hazards. If you want to share any upcoming trainings, events, etc., LEPC related contact Ann or Julie to get it added.  

C.  HMEP Updates: Lots of behind the scenes work is on-going.  Grant is extended into 2021 to allow exercise progression from discussion-based exercise to full-scale exercise in 2021.  Operation-based exercises will be contracted out through the county financial policies.  Carl is working with the fire departments (city and county) on advanced training classes: 24-hour air-monitoring class and tactical chemistry class. There will be a lot of work being done with HMEP over the next 6-9 months. 
D. Ann discussed the by-laws are still outdated and needs feedback on updates.  Ann reiterated these are what govern the LEPC membership, meetings, trainings, etc. 

4.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. Ann and Cody briefed that there are around 20 severe weather safety classes, co-sponsored by the LEPC, throughout the county beginning first week in March.  Information will be posted on the LEPC Facebook page. 
B.  The county Local Emergency Operations Plan (LEOP) is reviewed every 5 years, and 2020 is a review year.  LEPC helps tie in the “all-hazards” planning with the community. There will also be federal involvement with the planning. 

C. Upcoming Training-MGT 381, Business Continuity Planning, flyer was handed out and information shared via email.  Date is March 10, 2020 8:00 AM-5:00 PM, Derby Welcome Center.  Register on KS-Train: www.train.org/ks Course ID: 1088894 
D. Richard shared that an activation drill is upcoming April 15-17 and many community partners will be involved. Evaluators are needed on the 17th. No experience necessary as training will be provided beforehand. Details of the exercise that were shared during the meeting should not be shared with workplaces so that true strengths and weaknesses can be identified. Contact Richard at rpowell@sedgwick.gov if you are interested and available to evaluate or have questions. 
E.  Chance shared that March 2-6, 2020 is Severe Weather Awareness Week.  A state-wide tornado drill is scheduled for March 3, at 10AM.  

F. Chance asked the LEPC to look into if safety flyers can be mailed out with utility bills to help get the word out on community preparedness.  Julie will look into this. 
5.
PRESENTATION: Tim Gablehouse, Attorney at Law specializing in emergency preparedness and LEPC, from the state of CO, was the guest speaker and provided expertise on LEPC roles and responsibilities.  Some key points were:

- LEPC is an all-hazards (not just hazardous material) planning committee, although we are a Tier II point of contact for the community. 

- LEPC is a resource for the “whole community” not just first responders


- Calling 911 is not an emergency plan and the LEPC needs to help educate the community on this.  911 operators are going to explain measures beyond their capabilities if they have not prepared ahead.  LEPC needs to educate risks and personal responsibility for preparedness. 

- LEPC is not a response agency


- Emergency plans need to involve “whole community” and be two-way communication


- LEPC can define success by creating strategic  plans to fill in capability gaps and measure how those gaps are filled by the committee. 2020 hindsight always reveals failures, so work forward to find successes. 
6.   ROUND TABLE:  Nothing to report
7.
ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 3:39 PM.  Tom moved to adjourn and Gina

seconded the motion. 
8.   NEXT MEETING:
May 21, 2020 at 2:00 PM. 
Location: Phillips 66, 2400 E. 37th Street N, Wichita, KS 67219.  
Presenter: Robert McKenzie
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